
A MESSAGE FROM THE SENIOR 
LEADERSHIP TEAM

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER2nd February 2024

Dear Parents/Carers, 

It has been another busy week at school, with children and staff working very hard to have exciting 

learning opportunities for all.  

Safer Internet Day 

At East Tilbury Primary School, we take our 

responsibilities to deliver high quality learning 

opportunities for pupils in Computing very 

seriously! As part of the Computing curriculum, 

we deliver lessons and activities to support the 

safety of pupils online. Next week, we are joining 

thousands of schools across the country, through our involvement in Safer Internet Day. For more 

information on this event and lots of tips and support for parents, please visit the website:   

https://www.saferinternetday.org 

Young Voice – O2 Choir Performance 

On Monday, the junior school choir took 

part in the ‘Young Voices’ choir performance 

at the O2 arena in London. To say this was 

an exciting experience is a huge under-

statement – it was an awesome experience! 

The children joined thousands of other 

choirs to accompany the performances of 

the young voices band. A huge thank you to 

all the parents, staff (particularly Mr 

Rumble) and children for supporting this 

event. Please do check out Facebook for 

some of the photos from this event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish you a relaxing weekend ahead,

The Leadership Team



Curriculum 
Enrichment Day 

On Friday 9th February we will be 

having one of our termly 

Curriculum Enrichment Days where 

the pupils get the opportunity to 

focus on one area of the curriculum 

for the day. 

World Book Day 

Our Reading Ambassadors 
will be discussing World 
Book Day with Miss Percival 
next week. More details to 
follow











We have a very 
limited stock of 
uniform due to our 
uniform store being in 
the RAAC area of the 
school. If you are in 
need of uniform 
please visit the 180 
project at the 
Community Church 
in Chadwell St Mary.  

Absence
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to us by no later 
than 9.00am. Please telephone the school, press one and leave a message on 
the voicemail box stating your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence 
and when we can  expect them to return to school (if known).

Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 or more 
school days without reason.

If your child has an injury and has been given medical  advice that we 
need to follow as a school, please bring them to the school office for 

8.15am on their first day back at school following the injury so that we 
can complete a risk assessment.  Thank you for your cooperation.



Please be reminded that pupils 
should not be wearing jewellery to 
school. Children with pierced ears 
may wear stud earrings but hoops 

are not permitted.
Thank you for your support

We are continually updating our OPAL resources and 
would gladly accept donations of:
•Dolls buggies & prams
•Dolly's
•Buckets & Spades
•Scooters
•Dressing up clothes

Please label all children's school 
uniform. This helps us return lost 
property to the correct child and 
prevents parents from having to 

replace missing uniform as often. 
This is particularly important as the 

weather is cold and 
children are wearing jumpers/cardi

gans to school.

If you are collecting Year 1 or 2 
pupils from the school 

playground, please go back out of 
the blue gate you came onto the 
playground through rather than 
waiting on the inside of the Key 

Stage 2 silver gate.

Thank you

We need some additional 
Lego for our pupils to play 

with. If you have any at 
home, that you no longer 

need, donations will 
gratefully be accepted via 

the school office.
Thank you

Please ensure your child has a 
PE kit in school at all times. If 
you need support providing 

this, please contact Mrs Jarvis 
or Mrs Allen via the school 

office.



Friday 9th February 2024 Curriculum Enrichment Day

Tuesday 13th February 2024 Pancake Day – dessert lunch option

Friday 16th February 2024 Non-Uniform day

19th – 23rd February 2024 Half Term

w/b 24th February 2024 Clubs restart

27th & 28th February 2024 Reception Hearing, vision, height and weight 
check

Thursday 7th March 2024 World Book Day

Monday 11th – Friday 15th March 
2024

Science Week

Friday 15th March 2024 Reception Parent Workshop and stay and play

Friday 15th March 2024 Comic Relief/Red Nose Day – Wear red to school

Friday 22nd March 2024 Curriculum enrichment day 22nd Friday

Friday 29th March 2024 Bank Holiday – No school

Monday 1st April – Friday 12th 
April 2014

Easter Break

Monday 15th April 2024 Pupils Return to School





Please find more information about this on our school website or 

Facebook Page. 



The next Non-Uniform day is on Friday 16th 
February 2024 



 In Reception this week we have been enjoying reading 
the story, ‘Lost and Found’ by Oliver Jeffers. We have 
been using our sounds to write words and short 
sentences to describe parts of the story. We have 
enjoyed learning more about penguins and thinking 
about how the characters might have felt on their 
journey through the sea. We are trying our best to use all 
of our Phonics knowledge in our writing which is really 
starting to come along!
In Maths we have been looking at finding and 
representing 6,7,8 as well as finding one more and one 
less. We have enjoyed exploring our numbers within our 
play and spotting patterns.



In maths this week, we have been 
exploring additions by counting on 
from a given number within 20. We 
were able to use tens frames and 
counters to understand the process of 
counting on. We also used number lines 
to support and practice counting on. To 
develop a deeper understanding of the 
relationship between numbers and how 
quantities relate to each other, we 
worked with our partner and enjoyed 
playing snakes and ladders.

In art, year 2 have been looking at textures. 
They began by going outside, collecting 
objects such as leaves, twigs, grass, and 
plants. They spoke to a partner and 
described how the object feels. After this, 
they drew the objects they found and 
labelled their properties in their sketch 
books.
Once they had done this, the children used 
a range of materials such as cotton buds, 
wooden forks, wooden knives, pompoms, 
and wooden sticks to create marks using 
paint which they thought mimicked the 
texture of the objects they found. For 
example, they scraped the wooden forks 
across the page to mimic the texture of a 
twig and dabbed the pom poms on the 
page to mimic the texture of a leaf.



Let's dive straight into the exciting adventures our Year 3 students had 
in Design and Technology.

This week, our talented little tech enthusiasts dived into the world of 
Microbits!  What's a Microbit, you ask? Well, it's a pocket-sized 
computer that allows you to get creative and explore the endless 
possibilities of coding!

Our amazing Year 3 students discovered the basic functionality of an 
eCharm programme, and we have to say, they absolutely loved it! They 
were buzzing with excitement as they programmed their Microbits to 
display different light patterns and create simple games.

Watching our budding programmers collaborate and problem-solve 
together was truly inspiring! It's incredible to see how technology can 
unlock their creativity and pave the way for their future success.



Around Year Four!

Another week coming to an end! As we are approaching the last couple of weeks 
of HT3, we are continuing to work exceptionally hard across the year group.

Maths:
We have started our preparatory work for area and perimeter this week; they are 
our new topics starting next week. In order to accurately be able to convert 
between CM & M, MM & CM, CM & M and M & KM, we have been exploring 
multiply and dividing by 10, 100 and 1000. By working on these, pupils are 
unlocking the door to the learning of conversion between units of measurement 
ergo, they will be able to convert between areas of shapes in different measure.

English:
Our bright sparks have started writing their biography on debatably one of the 
brightest sparks to impact us to date: the late, great Nikola Tesla. Following on 
from their hard work during our sentence stack lessons, pupils have been using 
those to aid their written work. Pupils have been cleverly using metaphoric puns 
for our master of light in order to write about his electrifying life.

Geography:
In our Geography lesson, we have been looking at the dangers of volcanoes, how 
they are formed, the impact on the land around them and how they can change 
the way places exist to date. As well as that – believe it or not – we have been 
looking at the benefits volcanic eruptions (irrespective of size) can have in areas 
of the world.
We even looked at a fictional scenario about what our life would be like if there 
were to be a volcano behind our school. Do not worry: the children were well 
informed that this was a made-up scenario.



In science this week, Year 6 learned how water and 
nutrients are transported around the body. They learned 
lots of scientific vocabulary and even gained some 
advanced understanding that they would not usually delve 
into until secondary school! Learning about the process of 
diffusion, the children completed an experiment where 
they placed Skittles in a circle on a plate and then poured 
some water inside the circle. The children thoroughly 
enjoyed watching the colour from the skittles diffuse into 
the water. They then set up another experiment to 
observe the process of osmosis. The children placed two 
gummy bears in a bowl and filled it with water. They then 
predicted what would happen to the bears in the next 24 
hours and were very excited to see the bears grow 
overnight!



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone 
over and above in their efforts. We are very proud of 
them for their achievements and thought they deserved 
an extra-special mention!

RJG Anne-Marie For always sharing with her friends.

REC Arlie For independently writing his name. 

RES Rory For working hard on his phonics and reading. 

1GC Ivy For an amazing piece of independent writing!

1FK Christian

Jack-Junior

For being an amazing role model and a caring friend.

For his excellent piece of independent English work.

1BA Chukwukanyima For improved focus and great effort across all his class work.

2BG Imaani For writing a detailed narrative using all the correct features.

2RS Alfie For his excellent effort in maths this week.

2CH Fareeda For her increased confidence amongst her peers.

2RM Ayub For working independently when using a number l ine. 

3VP Amber G For her increased independence and self-help in maths.  

3ML Bailee For always being a positive role model and caring about others.

3SG Nasiib For increased independence when writing sentences and being confident to share her 

written work aloud.

3SA Victoria L For building her confidence in class and trying her best across all areas of the 

curriculum.

4CP Marko D For an amazing biographical narrative.

4NM Frankie For increased confidence when writing sentences as well as reading aloud to the class.

4JP Alexander For a dependable positive attitude to every part of his learning in school.

5AB Nadia Improvement in her spellings

5TH Alfie Pushing himself to excel in his written work.

5MR Keira For being caring towards her classmates and improving her narrative writing.

6LC Alessia C For effort and attention to detail in her writing.

6NB Dodi L For striving for his best across his learning.

6JM Stanley W For outstanding effort across the curriculum.



All pupils at East Tilbury 
Primary have logins for Times 
Tables Rockstars and are able to 
log on at home to practice their 
times tables.



At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding 
Leads (DSL) are: 

• Mrs Bates 
• Mrs Dawson

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated 
staff who can deputise in the Headteacher’s absence: 

• Mr Gowland
• Mrs Jarvis
• Mrs Mylam 
• Mrs Allen
• Mrs Sheridan

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the 
school day.
 
Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about 
your concerns. Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent.

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, 
New Road, Grays, Essex, RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. 

Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · Police 
Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you 
are concerned a child needs immediate protection. · Childline 

0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc

 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX.

Tues 11:00-13:00: St. John the Baptist Church, Tilbury, Dock Road, Tilbury, RM18 7PP 

Weds 11:00-13:00: Gateway People’s Centre, High Street, Stanford Le Hope, Essex, SS17 0EY 

Weds 13:00 -14:30: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All  Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, RM16 4TP

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London Rd, RM175YF

.

Our school office is open 
to   receive calls between 

8:30am and 3pm.

Tel: 01375 846181
Email:office.etp@osborn

e.coop

East Tilbury Primary 
School

Princess Margaret Road
East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 

8SB

We are also regularly       
updating our 

Facebook page and 
Twitter feed.  

Log on and have a 
look!

Twitter:  
@EastTPrimary
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